MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON     FRIDAY 13th DECEMBER 2019 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (chairman), Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. D. Smith,  Cllr. A. Sedgwick, Cllr. D. May and Cllr. G. Plowman
In attendance:  R. Parker (Clerk),  Cllr. A. Churchill
Public Participation
None
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/12/19
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. L. Charles and Cllr. L. Chilton
   
2/12/19
Variation in order of business

No change deemed necessary
3/12/19
Declarations of members interest

None declared
4/12/19
Planning applications and decisions

There were no new applications or decisions

Agricultural building – The end - decision pending
5/12/19
To consider the non-exempt minutes in November 2019

All of the items concerned were considered.  Acceptance proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. A. Sedgwick - unanimous
6/12/19
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded.

None
7/12/19
Outstanding matters

Cllr. D. Smith asked if anything had happened regarding the grass verge that had been taken up and slabbed.    The chairman explained that we have been advised by Derbyshire CC that they had written to the house involved instructing them to reinstate the grass verge.
8/12/19
To receive the Clerks report

The Clerk had received a communication from a parishioner regarding the thoughtless parking of vehicles making it difficult to exit their drive.  The vehicle owners were thought to be persons on the school run.   The councillors suggested the Clerk write to the school who might ask vehicle owners to park with consideration to the local house owners.
9/12/19
To receive the Chairman’s report.

Cllr. Hill announced that an enquiry had been made regarding booking the playmobile next summer.  Cllr. K. Haines offered to make the necessary arrangements.  Cllr. Hill also confirmed that he had attended the memorial services on behalf of the District and Parish Councils
10/11/19
To receive reports from Parish Councillors.

Cllr. D. May had done a survey of the village and was pleased to see the gatepost in Church Lane had been put back in its original place.    He also reported a number of areas where moss is accumulating on the pavement making it slippery and potentially dangerous to pedestrians.   Cllr. K. Haines as District Councillor offered to report the matter.        Following a report from a parishioner regarding blocked gullies he was pleased to report that the drains throughout the village had been cleared by the gully sucker.      Cllr. D. May suggested that some of the road salt bins may need topping up – The Clerk offered to check each of the bins and ensure they are topped up.   Cllr. D May also noticed that the grass on the recreation ground around the children’s play equipment needed cutting.  The Clerk confirmed that this was due to the persistent wet weather and that it would receive attention as soon as possible – subject to drier weather.

Cllr. D May had received an invitation from Cemex to allow Parish Councilors to view the site.  He will contact the interested parish Councillors to make the arrangements.

Cllr. G. Plowman had received a complaint that during flooding outside the Newton Park Hotel they had refused to open the access road at the rear of the hotel.   As this is a private road there is nothing that the Parish Council can do.

Cllr. K. Haines had received a complaint regarding excess flood water adjoining West Lodge -   She had been to the site and had also asked County Councillor L. Chilton to have it surveyed by Derbys. CC

Cllr. A. Sedgwick had attended the Village Hall meeting.  She had been informed that BBC had announced that they were hoping to do a program on village halls and wanted to use Newton Solney Village Hall as it is one of the older village halls as against Repton Parish Hall which is very modern.   It was felt by the village hall committee that the hall could be “spruced up” prior to the filming on Wednesday 22nd January 2020.    A working party is to be set up on 11th and 12th January – volunteers will be welcome.   Of particular concern is the damaged spindles on the front corner of the building, at least one of which has been damaged.  Cllr. A Sedgwick has obtained a quotation for replacing the damaged spindles which vary between £105 and £130 per spindle plus up to £60 installation.    The Village Hall will be replacing the chairs as the existing ones are considered too heavy.  40 seats are to be ordered at a cost of £2300.

Cllr. L. Charles had confirmed that remedial work to the steps on footpath 14/15 had been carried out.
11/12/19
Common land security

No further progress
12/12/19
Trim trail equipment
 
Cllr. D. May had been in touch with Cemex regarding a grant towards extra children’s play area equipment, a replacement shed and trim trail equipment and a reply is anticipated.
13/12/19
Trees on Blacksmiths Lane 

The Highways Hub at Derbys. CC have again been contacted regarding the silver birch tree.   They confirmed that Cllr. L. Chilton had contacted them and they assumed the problem had been resolved.   It was pointed out that we had received a petition from the neighbours complaining of allergic reactions.  Highways Hub will open the case once again.

Highways Hub confirmed that they had received the email regarding the dead      hawthorn tree and the two extra large trees in Blacksmiths Lane that required the height reducing.  They had done nothing due to a vacancy of staff in the area.  They promised to look into the case.

The Parish Council asked the Clerk to write to the highways Hub again. 
14/12/19
Bonfire.

The chairman announced that the continued inclement weather which initially meant the cancellation of Bonfire Night has continued and has made clearing the bonfire impossible.    Help has been given by Cemex who have been on the site to help stack the rubbish but this is still too wet to burn.  Alternative methods of removing the debris is being considered as the site needs clearing as soon as possible. 
           The unused fireworks will be kept in store until next year.
15/12/19
Pot Holes and Blocked Drains

Bretby Lane/Newton Lane is to be closed from 10th – 20th December 2019 to allow the road and drains to be made good after flood damage.
16/12/19
Planters

A request has been made by the Horticultural Society for financial help towards buying up to ten planters.   General opinion was that the Parish Council would help but felt that better quality planters that would not rot should be considered.  The Chairman promised to forward the councils opinion to Chris Kitto, Chairman of the Village Hall Committee
17/12/19
Finance
          The Chairman detailed the amount held at the bank as £3,698.62 plus £6000 deposit
          Cheques requiring approval and signing –
          R. Parker -              £19.50 –      allowable expenses
          Heath Contracts – £926.40   -  annual gang mowing of recreation field. 
            
Date and Time of next meeting – Friday 10th January 2020 at 7.45pm                        
-
